HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach September 25, 2022

Announcements

Prayer

Call to Worship

"Praise Him! Praise Him!" #227

"Agnus Dei"

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer

Nate Sealey

Special Music - Choir

"What a Beautiful Name"

Message

Earl Roach

Hymn of Invitation

"I Need Thee Every Hour" #450

Benediction

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

** In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

If you are a first-time guest, we want to offer you a warm welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us.

- Noah's Park is today at 11:00 for children ages 5 to 11.
- Quarterly Business Meeting is on Wednesday, September 28th.

Open Mic Night is on Friday, September 30th from 7:00-9:00 p.m. Please bring a snack to share! If you want to share your talent, text Jennifer Burk at 919-539-4066 or email her at jennybinnc@gmail.com. Walk in performers are welcome but all music will need to be approved by Jim or Jennifer. Ages 12 and up please. Friends welcome!

September is the month for the annual NC Missions Offering. The theme is, 'Relief for today, Hope for tomorrow''. Our church goal is \$2,500. Please mark your envelope, "NC Missions Offering," when you give.

We have some good reading material for **October** in the literature rack in the hallway behind the sanctuary and in the Library. You will find the monthly copy of **Mature Living.** Also, we still some quarterly copies of **Open Windows** for Fall. All are free! Please help yourself The **October Newsletter** is available on all the entrance tables.

Mike & Vicky Nessell, our Church Custodians, will be on vacation Saturday, September 24th through Saturday, October 1st. We need volunteers to clean the buildings on Saturday, October 1st at 9:00 a.m. If you can volunteer, please let Earl know. Thank you!

Homecoming is only one week away on Sunday, October 2nd. Our own Brother David Grindstaff will be delivering the message that day. A covered dish lunch will follow the morning worship. Please bring enough to feed your own family. Plan to attend and invite a friend!

Supper with My Sisters! Please join us on Friday, October 14th at 7:00 p.m. Sign up in the library for painting with Debbie Parker. Cost is \$10 per project. You can choose between 1 fall & 2 different Christmas choices. Bring food for all to enjoy! See Kathy Roach if you have any questions and if you think you'll need childcare for that evening.

Operation Christmas Child boxes and materials are available in the library. It is never too early for packing a box! More info and announcements to come!

<u>Deacon Updates</u>: The following are new assignments for the 2022/2023 church year. Please update your officers/teachers document to reflect:

Chairman - Steve Brown

Vice Chairman – James Vaughan

Treasurer - Nelson Pearce

Secretary - Nate Sealey

Committee Assignments:

Ushers – Mike Nessell, James Vaughan Baptism – Joseph Bryant, Nelson Pearce Benevolence – Steve Brown, Abel Miranda Communion – Joseph Bryant, Nate Sealey

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

September 2022 Ushers: Steve Brown, Mike Nessell,

Nelson Pearce and J.W. Reel

Nursery Schedule Today: Pam Oliver and Jase Oliver

October 2, 2022: Cindy Ellington and Susan Pierce

Weekly Need for 2022/2023 budget \$5,718.00
Offering September 18, 2022 \$4,384.50
YTD (Shortage) (\$1,105.50)

NC Missions Offering \$1,450.00









